





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

DAILY BULLETIN – TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2015 (BLUE DAY)

*Attention to students who plan on taking the SAT this Saturday:

Reminders:

- 1. Doors lock at 8am.
- 2. You must have both your photo ID and your admission ticket with the properly uploaded photo to test Saturday morning. Driver's permits are NOT acceptable identification for SATs. Students will not be allowed to test if either form of documentation is missing or unacceptable.

This documentation MUST be with you before the doors lock at 8:00AM. The staff will not run around retrieving students' missing documentation from frantic parents after the doors have locked. It is the student's responsibility to come prepared and be on time. If you do not have a license, passport, or student ID, please see your guidance counselor ASAP for a college-board identification letter. This letter must meet the CB's specific requirements, which include a photo as one of the specifications. If you have any questions, please see Ms. Adams in room 345. For your own sake, do not wait until the last minute to ask for help.

*Important Senior Announcement: Seniors are reminded that they need to order their 2016 Yearbook by December 15th. Once the final order is placed, we cannot go back and change the order. The cost of the yearbook is \$80.00.

Dec. 1st

12:55 PM Rhode Island School of Design

<u>Scholarships:</u> All new, and upcoming scholarships are listed in Naviance. Please check Naviance frequently, as new scholarships are listed weekly.

*CONTEST! To Students in Grades 9-10, Deadline is: Dec. 12th, 2015

Do You Think You Will Go To College? The Harvard Club of Merrimack Valley is sponsoring an essay contest, open to all students, grades 7-10.

Contest Rules: Students must respond to the question: "Do You Think You Will Go to College? Explain why or why not." Essay should be single-spaced, All entries must be postmarked before midnight, Dec. 12th. Mail to: Harvard Club Merrimack Valley, PO Box 1041, Andover, MA 01810-3572. Winners will be notified through e-mail by Jan. 31st Essays will be judged in two categories: 7th - 8th graders and 9th -10th graders. Please include: your name, address, school, grade, a phone number and e-mail. Any essays without this information will not be accepted! Prizes: Grades 9-10, 1st Place \$150, 2nd Place \$100, 3rd Place \$50

Other College Information:

New England Institute of Technology Career Days: Several career days are available. For more info. Go to: www.neit.edu/CareerDays

Summer Opportunities

University of Notre Dame – Summer Scholars Program June 25-July 9, 2016, Application Deadline is January 29, 2016.

- Leadership Seminars Juley 16-27, 2016 Application Deadline is January 22, 2016.
- Study Abroad, Rome: June 4-18th, 2016, Application Deadline is January 15, 2016

Applications for all Notre Dame programs above available on line at: www.precollege.nd.edu

Boston University, Summer Investigative Reporting Workshop

Session Dates:

Session 1 – June 27-July8th

Session 2 – July 1th- July 23rd

Session 3 – July 25th – Aug. 5th

Sam Fox School of Design & Visual Arts - Washington University in St. Louis -

Architecture Discovery Program – July 10-23, 2016

Portfolio Plus Program - July 10-30, 2016 for more info: www.samfoxschool.wustl.edu/precollege or call 314-935-8652

Other Opportunities:

Youth Leadership Conference Weekend at Norwich University:

Conducted across the nation and sponsored by the Military Order of World Wars (MOWW), Youth Leadership Conferences (YLC) and the National Association of Secondary School Principals (NASSP) annually sanction the YLC curriculum. YLC classes are led by skilled instructors and supervised by well-qualified Team Leaders and Counselors. Classes are participatory. The New England Chapter of YLC is conducted at Norwich University, the nation's first senior military college.

Upcoming Dates

- **■** December 4 6, 2015
- ■January 29 January 31, 2016
- **■**February 26 February 28, 2016

For more information and to register go to: http://bit.ly/NorwichYLCW

*Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space number you parked in.



*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Roseann Camilo Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Building Issues – Roseann Camilo Keys – Roseann Camilo Address Forms – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Cindy Pilla Security tags – Roseann Camilo

*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park. Also you can attach sub plan in AESOP or leave them in your Sub Folder or email to John Norton (jnorton@aps1.net) or Mickey Rivera (mrivera@aps1.net). Emergency Sub plan go in Conference Room 2 in the file cabinet in alpha order by your last name.

*Progress Report dates for the 2014-2015 school year are the following: Term 1- week of October 5-9, 2015. Term 2 – week of December 14-18, 2015. Term 3 – week of February 29 - March 4, 2016. Term 4 – week of May 16-20, 2016.



*After School Care Assistant Teacher/Andover School of Montessori

Andover School of Montessori is seeking an Assistant Teacher in its after school care program. Applicants should be confident in working with pre-school aged students (prior experience preferable), able to implement the rules of safety for students, and take direction from the supervisor. Excellent communication skills and dependability are required. The hours are Monday through Friday from 3pm to 5 or 6 pm. Rate of pay is \$10/hour. Additional opportunities to work full-days during school vacation weeks. Please send resume to Ellen Sears, After School Care Coordinator at esears@andovermontessori.org

- * Bright Horizons is looking for Teaching Assistant Position: Do you like playing with children? Are you looking to earn some money after classes or in-between classes while cuddling and playing with children ages 3 months -5 years of age? If so we have the perfect job for you. We are looking for energetic, fun-loving, sincere and reliable individuals available to work Monday through Friday 3:00-6:00 p.m. Interested individuals may call us at 978-749-4870 and ask for Carol or Sonal. You may also email us at phillips@brighthorizons.com
- *Job opportunity: Wameset, the new bowling alley in Tewksbury, is looking for part time employees. Applications are located outside of the health office if you are interested.

*After School Babysitter Wanted: We are looking for someone who can drive (or get a ride to our house) and watch/play with our 10 yr old daughter from 3:30 - 5:30. Ideally we need 3-4 days per week but even 2 days a week would be fine. Please call Diane Hanscom at 978-470-4716.

* Paid Internship Opportunity for Andover Based Fashion Brand

Altar Ego yoga apparel is looking to hire a few high school students interested in fashion, entrepreneurship and marketing. The position will be paid at \$9/hour and offers flexible work hours (5-15 hours per week). Students will be exposed to social media campaigns, shipping/logistics, general marketing and business strategy. Please visit us on Instagram at @altaregoapparel or at www.altaregoapparel.com to learn about our brand. Please send resumes to Rebecca at pr@altarego-usa.com.

- * Barron's Country Store is looking to fill some after school and Saturday shifts for behind our busy sub counter. You will be waiting on customers and preparing their orders along with daily food prep. If interested, please send your contact info to barronscountrystore.com and someone will be in touch!
- *The Andover Cultural Council is looking for a creative student, who is interested in earning community service hours, to update their website and become their webmaster. Please contact Leslie or Nora at accounter-update-1008/gmail.com for more information.
- * Swim Instructors Needed: Great opportunity! Pool School is looking for energetic, self-motivated students to be swim teachers. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. Pool School offers an eight week, paid training program. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes with very flexible hours and holidays/school vacations off. Pool School has locations in Bedford, Lawrence, and Tewksbury. Lifeguards welcome. Contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or at tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding locations, days, and hours available.
- *The Dog Nanny is looking for a few more human members to add to the pack. Applicants must be at least 17 years old with a reliable means of transportation and a deep rooted adoration of canines.

 Additional requirements:
- Must have a flexible schedule.
- Must be available some combination of weekends, weekdays & overnights.
- Must be willing to work in all types of weather.
- Must be healthy and able to lift at least 30 pounds.

If you or someone you know is interested, please EMAIL a letter of interest and a resume to thedognanny@aol.com.

PLEASE NO PHONE CALLS!!!!

1st Term Ends Tuesday, November 10, 2015 2nd Term Ends Wednesday, January 27, 2016 3rd Term Ends Thursday, April 7, 2016 4th Term Ends Last day of school (June 17th)